
 

 

 

 

   

 

2024 Hatchery Tour Terms & Conditions 
Hello Group Leaders! Thank you for your interest in touring the Issaquah Salmon Hatchery.  

We are excited to have you come and learn about hatchery operations, salmon recovery, and 

watershed stewardship. To ensure a safe, educational experience for everyone, we ask that 

participants abide by the following terms and conditions.  

1. Be Prepared.  

Tours are mostly outdoors and happen rain or shine. They begin and end at the flagpole 

on the north side of the hatchery, and last for approximately one hour. Tours cover less 

than one mile on ADA accessible flat or gently sloped, gravel and paved surfaces. 

 

Our tour guides can lead groups of up to 12 child participants with at least 1 adult 

chaperone. To expedite the start of tours, pre-arrange groups that contain a maximum 

of 12 child participants and at least 1 adult chaperone.  

 

Before or after the tour, lunch may be eaten on hatchery grounds or at Gibson Park 

across the street. There are only two single-use public bathrooms at the hatchery, so 

consider taking bathroom breaks before and after your visit.   

 

Reach out to us at volunteer@issaquahfish.org if you have any questions, concerns, 

need to request tour changes, or let us know of late tour arrivals.  

 

2. Be Safe.  

The hatchery is a working facility with regular usage of heavy equipment and machinery. 

It is your responsibility to keep yourself and all other participants safe before, during, 

and after tours.  

 

There must be at least 1 adult chaperone for every 12 child participants. Adult 

chaperones must always stay with their group, help keep everyone together, and 

prevent child participants from running and climbing on hatchery structures.  

 

3. Have Fun. 

Our volunteer tour guides are excited to share their knowledge. Help us set the tone of 

the tour with your own interest, attention and enthusiasm. Refrain from using phones 

unless to take pictures. 
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